
Our first couple of weeks back have been hugely successful. The new Year 7’s have settled in brilliantly, as they have been actively engaging with 
all of their new lessons and getting to know their peers. Not only have we welcomed all of our new students, but we have also welcomed lots of 
new staff to the academy. Staff have been settling into their new roles, and learning all about what it means to be part of the OSCA team. It is 
great to see so many new faces helping to support our students. A new team that we have introduced this year at OSCA is the City Year team. 
City Year UK is an education charity that supports schools and young people across the UK. The City Year mentors act as student success coaches 
bringing extra support into our school in a unique way! As role models, the City Year mentors at OSCA will be working with students in and out of 
the classroom, as well as supporting / delivering extra curricular activities.  Below are some quotes from the City Year mentors about settling into 
OSCA and how they have found working with our pupils and staff:                              

"The staff are very nice and welcoming. They take their time to learn about you and                         
make you feel part of a team. They are part of the reason I feel so comfortable and                                                                                                                    
settled at OSCA in such a short time"                                                                                                                                           

"I have found the pupils at OSCA inspiring to work with.                         
Some pupils have shared their passions and interests for their                                 
school subjects as well as discussing their future aspirations. I look forward to the rest of                                                                                                
this year as part of City Year  and the OSCA team"  

"I have enjoyed building relationships with the pupils and found they are already opening         up 
and sharing. They are keen to work with me as a mentor and I hope I can make a                  
difference during this academic year"                                    

 
We feel privileged to have City Year as part of the OSCA team. 
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Don’t forget to follow us on social media, where you 

can find any news on school activities as well as 

updates about recent events.  

Open Morning/Evening—26th/27th September                           

On Tuesday the 26th and Wednesday the 27th of September at 9-10:30am, we will be holding our annual open mornings, where visitors will be able to walk 

around the school to see OSCA in action. On Wednesday the 27th, we are also holding our open evening from 5-7pm. During the open evening, visitors will get a 

chance to get an insight into what our school offers for upcoming students for the next academic year. Each department will showcase what their curriculum 

looks like. Classrooms will be open for students and visitors to look around, and get involved in some fun activities so that future students can experience what is 

to come.  

High attendance is vital to ensure that students reach their maximum potential while at school. Having a 

couple of days off here and there may not seem like it will have much of an impact, but by having just 6-10 

days off a year, it can drop the chances of achieving those higher grades by 10%. This equates to over 50 

hours of learning lost per year. Congratulations to Year 7 who achieved the highest attendance this week! 

Thank you for a positive welcome and a good start back. I took the time to introduce myself to all staff and students last 
week in assemblies and around site. OSCA already feels like home. 

Now the hard work of continuing to improve our fabulous school begins. There is so much to feel proud of: our high 
expectations, honest and open conversations, calm and orderly corridors and lessons where students are engaging well 
with the challenge. I had a fabulous meeting with some Year 11 students this morning who told me a great deal about the 
positives of our academy, how we might improve further and their post 16 aims. Our young people really are a delight to 
be with! 
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